
 MINUTES FOR THE AUGUST 30, 2016 SPECIALMEETING OF THE CATHARINE 

TOWNSHIP BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 

 

 

Catharine Township’s special meeting began at 6:00 PM with supervisors Ralph F Rispoli, 

Kenneth T Brenneman, and secretary/treasurer Eleanor K Harclerode present.  Daniel Isenberg 

was absented. 

 

Visitors:  Trina Illig from Blair County Department of Social Services 

 

Trina Illig talked about the Community Development Block Grant Program.  The supervisors 

wanted to see what they would have to do to apply.  The supervisors wanted to know if they 

could use this for the Ganister Area.  Trina said the first thing that needed done was a survey to 

see if Ganister would qualify.  Then we could go from there.  Trina said to call David McFarland 

from the Blair County Planning Commission to see if there was any funding for the 537 plan.  

Also, ask if the township would have to update the entire plan or just the Ganister Area.  Trina 

said to call our Engineer to see what is needed to get a plan or get the plan amended. 

 

Kenneth Brenneman and Ralph F Rispoli said to go ahead and do the survey.  Then the township 

will be able to go to the next step. 

 

Kenneth Brenneman made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Ralph F Rispoli. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Eleanor K Harclerode, Secretary/Treasurer 
 


